
 

Event Postponed 

Statement from The Buffalo History Museum Regarding the Postponement of This Evening’s 

Program with Adam Zyglis 

The Buffalo Newspaper Guild and The Buffalo History Museum have made the decision to postpone 

tonight’s scheduled program with Adam Zyglis, originally planned as part of the closing events for Ink 

& Insights: 20 Years of Adam Zyglis Cartoons. This decision follows credible threats related to Mr. 

Zyglis’ recent work and reflects our shared commitment to the safety and well-being of our guests, 

staff, and community. 

The decision to cancel comes in a moment of tension that underscores, rather than undermines, the 

very purpose of this exhibit. Ink & Insights was conceived to explore how editorial cartooning 

shapes—and is shaped by—civic discourse across presidencies, social movements, and defining 

events in Western New York’s history. 

As a Museum, we are committed to the work of historical literacy. We present stories and artifacts 

that help people make sense of their world—past and present—and we believe that context, 

complexity, and dialogue are essential to a healthy democracy. 

Editorial cartooning has long held a space within that dialogue. It distills big questions into bold 

images. It is also a form of expression protected by the First Amendment and tested in times of social 

and political unrest. 

We strongly condemn threats of violence against Adam Zyglis or any individual for exercising that 

right. These tactics have no place in civil society. 

We understand that this moment has provoked a range of strong and sometimes conflicting 

responses. As a Museum, we don’t have all the answers—but we remain committed to holding space 

for dialogue, especially when it’s difficult. We will work with the Guild to reschedule the program and 

will share details when available. 

You can also read the full statement regarding the postponement from The Buffalo Newspaper Guild 

here.  


